College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, October 13, 2004

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Judy Mays, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston

Management:
Carol Barrick, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Kevin Pratt, Quanikki VanHook, Hazhir Zahed

Guests:
Linda Cherry, Lynda Lawrence, Priscilla Leadon, Carlos Murillo 

Absent:
Helen Carr, John Christensen, Saul Jones, Mariles Magalong, Barbara Williams

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Ron Weston in Saul's absence.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Everyone is known.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM SEPTEMBER 9, 2004 - The minutes were approved.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update - This item was tabled until the next meeting as Mariles Magalong was not present.  b) Remodel - Mack said he will send out an e-mail with the revised remodel calendar.  One of the concerns around the SA Building remodel is that plans were made for the current cafeteria and fireside room to temporarily house the Library.  The ASU recreation room will be come the cafeteria (seating area) while the Library is under construction.  We will not extend our current food vendors contracts into next semester, but will contract with the vendors on a month-to-month basis since we are not certain as to the exact date when construction will begin on the SA Building.  We are hoping for a start date on construction in late spring for the both the SA and Voc Tech Buildings.  

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Revision to Key Policy (second reading) - Barb had revised the policy from the last meeting.  After a brief discussion, it was decided that policy would be approved with the corrected inclusion of banked load credit for retiring faculty and sick leave calculations for retiring classified and faculty.   b) Smoke Free Campus (constituencies report back) - Jennifer reported on the management recommendations:  to allow smoking in only four designated smoking areas, the three existing ones (outside of the AA Building, behind the H Building and between the Art and Music Buildings), plus one other to be built by the quad area.  Smoking will also be allowed in the parking lots and proper signage will be posted on campus as to where the designated areas are located.  Even though smoking will be allowed in parking lots, it still has to be 20 feet away from the entrance of a building in compliance with state law.  The managers' recommendation includes that violators will be given a warning by campus police if found smoking on campus somewhere other than a designated smoking area and then referred to the dean of student services if the pattern continues.  Gigi reported that the students do not want a smoke-free campus but they want designated smoking areas.  Gigi disagrees and would support a smoke-free campus.  Barb reported that the classified vote was too close and they do not want to make a decision one way or the other because of the close vote.  Leverett said there was still discussion among the faculty.  Ron asked Jennifer to send out the management recommendations since this proposal seemed to be the one that was most organized.  Each constituency group will discuss those recommendations to bring back to the next meeting.  It was agreed that Operations Council will begin discussions on the location of the fourth and new designated smoking area somewhere by the quad.  

7.  NEW BUSINESS:  None

8.  OTHER: Judy Mays brought up some safety concerns about the loading and unloading that occurs on Castro Street, specifically in front of the gym area.  She suggested that perhaps there could be a yellow curb designated as parking is currently allowed on both sides of the street.  Joyce will take Judy's concerns to the Safety Committee.

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Linda announced that if anyone would like an invitation to the First Annual Hall of Fame Induction on Friday, November 5th at the Mira Vista Country Club, to please let her know.  It is a formal event and will be quite exciting.  Priscilla publicly thanked Ron Weston for consistently supporting the annual high school visitation event.  There are very few faculty who participate and Ron is a consistent supporter.  Kevin announced the Speech and Debate Team night on November 15th as well as the Debate Benefit on October 27th where contemporary issues will be debated.  The Speech and Debate Team has been very successful in their last few tournaments and are now seeking donations to help them with their traveling expenses so they may continue their success throughout the remainder of the academic year.  Jennifer announced on October 26th the ASU is sponsoring a "morning with the candidates."  They have most of the campaigning candidates from the cities of Richmond and San Pablo confirmed as well as the Hancock and Perata ticket for State Assembly.  Ron announced a wine tasting evening on October 27th at the new wine shop and tasting room called "Swish" in Pinole.  David Rosenthal already has about 15 people signed up and they are able to take around 25.  There is an $8.00 charge at the door.  

10.  NEXT MEETING - WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2004 - in AA-142

11.  ADJOURMENT - The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

